
Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or completeness
and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole
or any part of the contents of this announcement.

INSIDE INFORMATION
UPDATES ONWINDING-UP PETITION

This announcement is made by Jiyi Holdings Limited (the “Company ” ) pursuant to Rules 13.09 and
13.25(1)(b) of the Rules (the “ Listing Rules ” ) Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock
Exchange of Hong Kong Limited and the Inside Information Provisions (as defined under the Listing
Rules) under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Cap. 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

References are made to the announcements of the Company dated 5 July 2023, 17 August 2023, 23
August 2023, 18 October 2023, 15 November 2023, 13 December 2023, 10 January 2024, 6 March 2024,
11 March 2024 and 12 April 2024, in relation to, among other things, the Petition (the
“Announcements”).

Unless the context otherwise requires, capitalised terms used herein shall bear the same meanings as
those defined in the Announcements.

The Board wishes to announce that owing to a settlement agreement entered into between the Petitioner
and the Company on 30 April 2024, consent was reached accordingly between the two parties to adjourn
the hearing in connection with the Petition, and in respect of which, consent summons was filed on 2
May 2024 and an order was granted on 3 May 2024 to (i) vacate the hearing of the Petition on 6 May
2024; and (ii) the hearing of the Petition before the Companies Judge was adjourned to 30 September
2024 for the fulfilment of obligations under the aforesaid settlement agreement.

Further announcement(s) will be made by the Company to keep its shareholders and potential investors
informed of any significant development in relation to the Petition, as and when appropriate and in
accordance with the Listing Rules.

CONTINUED SUSPENSION OF TRADING

Trading in the shares of the Company on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited has been
suspended with effect from 9:00 a.m. on 2 April 2024 and will remain suspended until the Company
publishes its annual result for the year ended 31 December 2023 and to the satisfaction of the Stock
Exchange that, among others, the Company is able to comply with Rule 13.50 of the Listing Rules.



The Shareholders and potential investors of the Company should exercise caution when dealing in
the Shares or other securities of the Company, and if they are in any doubt about their position,
they should consult their independent professional adviser(s).

By order of the Board
Jiyi Holdings Limited

Hou Wei
Chairlady
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